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Non-Official Translation 

 

H.E. Mr. Cheikh Niang  

President, 

Committee on the Exercise of the Inalienable 

Rights of the Palestinian People 

United Nations 

 

Monday, May 15, 2023 

Managua, Nicaragua  

 

Your Excellency,  

 

Allow me to express on behalf of our Government of 

Reconciliation and National Unity, our President, 

Comandante Daniel Ortega Saavedra, our Vice 

President, Compañera Rosario Murillo and on behalf 

of the Nicaraguan people, as well as myself, our 

most sincere congratulations on the historic 

achievement of commemorating for the first time, in 

the United Nations General Assembly, the 75th 

Anniversary of the Nakba. 
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On this Day, we remember the hundreds of thousands 

of Palestinians who were dispossessed of their land 

overnight, fleeing into uncertainty and leaving 

their lives behind in the face of the imminent 

destruction of what, for many years, were their 

homes. 

 

75 years later, the peoples of the world still 

reiterate their support for one of the most just 

causes of our times.  

 

Nicaragua reaffirms to you and to the Palestinian 

people our solidarity and full support in the 

struggle to ensure respect and effective exercise of 

the legitimate right to freedom, self-determination, 

national sovereignty and territorial integrity of 

the State of Palestine, recognizing the borders 

prior to June 4, 1967, with East Jerusalem as its 

capital.  

 

We are convinced that the longed-for Peace and 

Stability in the Middle East will only be achieved 

by resolving the inalienable Rights of the 

Palestinian People in accordance with the relevant 



3 

United Nations Resolutions and the desires of the 

Peace-Loving Peoples.  

 

May the Peace, Mercy and Blessings of God be with 

you and the Noble People of Palestine. 

 

Denis Moncada Colindres  

Minister of Foreign Affairs  

Republic of Nicaragua  

----- 


